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STATEMENT OF CHAIRMAN WENDELL F. HOLLAND
I have said it time and time again that the long-term financial health of PGW and the impact on consumers is the No. 1 energy issue in Philadelphia. The ongoing challenge that faces this Commission is to strike a balance between the needs of this unique consumer base with the fiscal needs of this company.

Philadelphia Gas Works (PGW) was a very troubled company when this Commission was given oversight of the city-owned utility in 2000. While there has been some improvement, it remains a troubled company today.  Much remains to be done.
The company requested a rate increase that totaled more than $100 million. The claims of need made by PGW proved to be unsubstantiated.  The record does not support their claims.  The Commission is bound by laws and regulations, which dictate that we must look at what is currently on the books for the company and reasonable expectations going forward.  In totality, the record in the case only supports a $25 million increase to repay a loan from the City of Philadelphia.

I agree the $25 million increase recommended by the Administrative Law Judges is supported by the record.  However, what is most troubling is the manner that some parties propose that it be allocated.  Despite a recent Commonwealth Court decision
, I believe that our hands are not tied and the entire revenue increase need not be allocated to residential consumers. Such an allocation shocks the fundamental principle of gradualism.  And, the unique circumstances of the case justify a different result. The company’s rates are the highest in the state. Meanwhile, the average income of its customers is the lowest in the state.  This is a considerable burden for residential consumers and it is not one that I, unlike the court and others, feel they should have to bear alone.

It is a daunting task especially given that each year in the Cold Weather Survey
 we consistently find that more than half of households in the state (10,812 or 55% of the total accounts) that have no service, live in the Philadelphia area.

During the course of this case, we heard from the customers. I attended many of the public input hearings. I heard firsthand from the customers and their advocates who asked how much more the consumers of Philadelphia are supposed to bear while this company continues to struggle.

I could not agree more. This Commission is charged with looking at each company and all possible options available to ensure that companies are providing the communities safe, reliable service at a reasonable price. I have long believed that the sale of this company is one of those options.  As we see an increase in merger and acquisition activity in the utility industry, I am confident that there are potential acquirers willing to turn this company around.  That is the option that is best for the City.
The future is clouded at this point.  But I will work earnestly to see that every option is explored in order to find an acceptable balance between the needs of some of our poorest consumers and a financially troubled company.
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